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March 29, 2024 
 
Proposed Changes to Local Gas Delivery Service Tariff for Louisville Gas and Electric 
Company 
 
Salutation 
 
This letter is an updated version of the correspondence I provided yesterday.  
 
On March 29, 2024, Louisville Gas and Electric Company (“LG&E”) submitted to the Kentucky Public 
Service Commission for approval proposed changes to its Local Gas Delivery Service (“LGDS”) 
tariff, which are proposed to become effective for service rendered on and after May 1, 2024.  The 
LGDS tariff describes the terms and conditions for the delivery of locally produced gas to LG&E, 
which includes renewable natural gas (“RNG”).  Because you have recently inquired about the 
possibility of delivering gas under the tariff, LG&E is providing notice of the proposed changes.  
 
Based on developments in the RNG industry, LG&E assessed its LGDS tariff and determined that 
revisions are necessary to strengthen and clarify its LGDS terms, conditions, and gas quality 
specifications. There are no changes proposed to the rates charged in the LGDS tariff. The 
proposed revisions include (1) clarifying the definition of local gas to exclude gas delivered by a 
virtual pipeline or containing hazardous waste; (2) requiring producers to have their own gas 
quality testing equipment; and (3) updating the gas quality specification s.  Regarding the gas 
quality specifications, LG&E proposes revising the total heating value to more closely align with 
gas received from LG&E’s interstate pipeline suppliers. Other gas quality revisions include adding 
maximum volumes for nitrogen and trace constituents. A copy of the redlined tariff is attached for 
reference. 
 
You may examine this tariff filing at LG&E’s office located at 820 West Broadway Louisville, KY 
40202 and at the Commission's offices located at 211 Sower Boulevard, Frankfort, Kentucky, 
Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., or through the Commission's Web site at 
http://psc.ky.gov.  Comments regarding this tariff filing may be submitted to the Public Service 
Commission through its Web site or by mail to Public Service Commission, Post Office Box 615, 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602. The terms and conditions contained in this notice are those proposed 
by LG&E, but the Public Service Commission may order terms and conditions that differ from the 
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proposed rates contained in this notice.  Any person may submit a timely written request for 
intervention to the Public Service Commission, Post Office Box 615, Frankfort, Kentucky 40602, 
establishing the grounds for the request including the status and interest of the party . If the 
commission does not receive a written request for intervention within thirty (30) days of the 
mailing of the notice, the commission may take final action on the tariff filing. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this filing, please let me know.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Rebecca C. Jones 


